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NEWSLETTER / MEETING MINUTES 
June 27, 2021 

 
➢ The meeting was held after the 8:45 Mass.  The meeting was called to order by Grand Knight 

Erv Van Camp at 10:00 AM and was opened with the Our Father prayer and the Pledge of 

Allegiance to the United States of America.   Also present were our Deputy Grand Knight 

Vic Salm, Financial Secretary Mark Vosters, Warden Dan Kreutzberg, District Deputy Mark 

Koth, Advocate Jim Smejkal, Acting Treasurer Fred Ringel, Randy Van Camp, Jerry Ebben, 

and Wayne Van Straten. 

➢ May meeting minutes were read and approved.  

 

➢ Treasurer Report: Fred verified the balances in both the expense and charitable giving 

accounts, and that a $463 check was issued to Vida as a donation from the Rose sale on 

Mother’s Day. Fred also reported that a generous donation was made by Don and Carol 

Fischer.  (Mark sent a thank you note to Don and Carol in early July.) 

 

➢ A motion was made by Dan, seconded by Mark, to reimburse Randy for mileage to the state 

convention in Lake Geneva on May 1.  The State had issued a check of $146 which got 

deposited into our account, so a check from our expense account will be issued to Randy.  

Approved. 

 

➢ A motion was made by Randy, seconded by Jim, to pay the $253 bill for the teachers’ 

appreciation lunch on the last day of school.  The Knights have sponsored this in the past.  

Approved. 

 

➢ Randy motioned, seconded by Vic, to donate $200 to St Lawrence Seminary High School. 

The motion carried. 

 

➢ Mark Koth, DD reported that forms 185 and 365 are due in June, and a survey for the state is 

due by July 15.  He also reported that our council will get the Culture of Life award.  

 

➢ Randy is planning an appreciation party with a catered meal for all parish volunteers on July 

28 or 29. 

 

➢ The next meeting will be Aug. 15, 2021 after the 8:45 mass.   

 

➢ Meeting adjourned at 11:05, closing with the Father McGivney prayer. 


